Congas-Kimin



DUKE UNIVERSITY MEDICAL CENTER DUKE UNIVERSITY HOSPITAL

Division of Pediatric Cardiology Preventive Cardiology

November 8, 1982

Henry Blackburn, M.D.
Professor of Epidemiology
Director, Laboratory of
Physiological Hygiene
University of Minnesota School
of Public Health
Stadium Gate 27
611 Beacon Street, S.E.
Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Corresp.

Dear Dr. Blackburn:

We certainly were pleased and honored that you could come to Duke to give a talk at our Preventive Cardiology symposium. We are very proud that the Conference went so well. And, of course, we owe this to the assemblage of epidemiology luminaries such as you and Dr. Rose.

I am very grateful to you for taking time out of your busy schedule to come here. I know that your presence gave a great deal of prestige to the cause of preventive cardiology.

Seymour joins me in sending you our heartfelt thanks for providing us with a marvelous musical interlude. This made it a soiree rather than a mere get-together! Thank you again. I know everyone had a terrific time.

Under a separate cover, I am sending a little volume of Dr. Stead's homilies with a characteristic Steadian title of "What This Patient Needs is a Doctor". I call this Duke's "little red book". We are also processing all the expenses and honorarium associated with the Conference.

Again, thank you for coming. I was particularly pleased to have had this opportunity to get acquainted with you.

I hope to see you in the near future.

Sincerely yours,

Sue Y.S. Kimm, M.D. Assistant Professor

Department of Pediatrics and Department of Medicine